
SPSO decision report

Case: 201501792, Highland NHS Board

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Miss C said that although she had been attending her GP since January 2013, he failed to take her concerns and

symptoms seriously. She said that it was not until she attended the surgery with her partner in August 2014 that

she was referred to a hospital consultant. She was then diagnosed with a brain tumour.

The complaint was investigated and we took independent advice from a medical adviser who is a GP. We found

that early in 2013, Miss C's optician had written to her GP asking him to arrange for her to see an ophthalmologist

(a doctor who specialises in diseases and injuries in and around the eye). He did so and Miss C attended the

ophthalmology clinic. She remained in ophthalmology care until her discharge four months later. After that, Miss C

saw her GP twice, both times for shoulder complaints. It was not until she attended her GP in August 2014

complaining of previously unrecorded symptoms that the possibility of a brain tumour was suspected and then

diagnosed following her referral to hospital. We found no evidence of delay or a failure to treat appropriately.

Taking all of this into account, whilst recognising the challenges Miss C has had to face, we did not uphold the

complaint.
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